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March 29th, 2025 
 

To, 
 Hon’ble Minister for Labour & Employment /  
 Hon’ble Chairman, CBT, EPF, 
 Ministry of Labour & Employment, 
 Government of India, 
 NEW DELHI 110001 
 
Subject: Sincere gratitude for timely issuance of 
Annual General Transfer orders and request for grant 
of appointment - regarding 
 
Respected Sir, 

        The EPF Officers’ Association would like to sincerely 
thank you for the issuance of timely annual general 
transfer (AGT) orders for EPFO officers and staff on 
27.03.2025. The issuance of these orders is truly 
unprecedented in the organisation, 

 For the very first time in memory such large scale 

orders have been issued together for not only the 

officers but also the staff of the organisation. 

 The orders have been issued well before the 31st of 

March, which shall allow all concerned to plan their 

personal lives including children’s education properly. 

 The orders have been issued on basis of the new & 

more humane transfer policy which was promulgated 

as per your benevolent directions. 
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2. Sir, majority of the officers have been posted as per their requests and 

are truly thankful. However, some of the officers whose requests could not be 

accommodated have represented for reconsideration, and it is prayed that 

their genuine requests may kindly be considered as far as possible. 

 

3. We, EPF officers, are also sincerely grateful to your goodself for some of 

the other recent issues that you have magnanimously decided such as the 

grant of NFSG benefits to officers after a lapse of 4 years, and the decision to 

extend CGHS benefits to serving & retired employees of EPFO outside Delhi & 

Jaipur. Besides above HR issues, your effective decision making in rapid 

modernising of EPFO IT infrastructure speaks for itself. 

 

4. It is hoped that under your gracious guidance all other long pending HR 

issues shall also reach satisfactory conclusion at the earliest. We request your 

goodself to kindly grant the EPF Officers’ Association an appointment so that 

some these important issues can be brought to your kind attention. 

 

         Thanking you. 

  

Yours sincerely, 

 
[Saurabh Swami] 

 Secretary-General 


